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Committee on schedule in search for new MCG President 
"The most surprising 

thing about the search for 
the new president for the 
Medical College," says Dr. 
Judson Mickey, search and 
screen committee chairman, 
"is that it is progressing 
right on schedule." 

Since its formation and 
charge from University 
System of Georgia Chancellor 
Vernon Crawford, the commit¬ 
tee has met weekly. 

At the request of the 
chancellor, the committee 
recommended a number of po¬ 
tential consultants who 
could visit MCG and report 
to the chancellor their 
impression of the most ap¬ 
propriate future direction 
for the institution. 

"It would seem almost 
unbelievable that the top 
three potential consultants 
from a list of ten were 
able, on relatively short 
notice, to arrange their 
schedules so as to spend 
two days together on our 
campus," notes Hickey. 

The chancellor's con¬ 
sulting team visiting cam¬ 
pus Oct. 27 and 28 included 
Dr. Christopher C. Fordham 
III, chancellor, University 
of North Carolina at Chapel 
Hill; Dr. Charles A. 
McCallum, vice president 
for health affairs and di¬ 
rector of Medical Center, 
University of Alabama; and 
Dr. Alvin L. Morris, asso¬ 
ciate vice president for 
health affairs, University 
of Pennsylvania. 

The consultants were to 
report their findings to 
Chancellor Crawford by Nov. 
15.  This report will assist 
the chancellor and a spe¬ 
cial regents subcommittee 
in selecting a candidate 
for full Board of Regents 
consideration from the list 
of three to five acceptable 
candidates the search and 
screen committee will sub¬ 
mit. 

Applications and nomi¬ 
nations are being solicited 
from MCG faculty, adminis¬ 
trators and deans at all 
health science universities 
in the nation, and through 
advertisement in the 
Chronicle of Higher Educa¬ 
tion.  The deadline for 
applications is Jan. 1. 

The search and screen 
committee has heard comments 
from campus and hospital 

administrators as well as 
the vice chancellor for 
health affairs and the con¬ 
sulting team on the role of 
the new president and what 
specific attributes the 
committee should seek in 
the candidates they select. 

Rigorous screening pro¬ 
cedures have been developed 

by the committee to ensure 
equal opportunity for con¬ 
sideration to each appli¬ 
cant. 

"We anticipate that pre¬ 
liminary screening of ap¬ 
plicants will be completed 
by January 20, 1983 and up 
to 12 candidates will be 
invited for an initial visit 

to the campus," says Hickey. 
"Beyond that," he adds, 

"a number of these candi¬ 
dates will be invited for 
return visits, and by 
April 30 the committee will 
be able to submit to the 
chancellor the names of 
three to five acceptable 
candidates." 

Dependent coverage increases in Jan.    Coming your way 
The Personnel Division 

announces that effective 
Jan. 1, 1983, the amount 
of coverage available 
under the group dependent 
life insurance plan will 
be increased to $3,500. 

The age limit for an 
unmarried dependent full- 
time student will also 
increase from under 23 to 
under 25.  The amount of 
coverage for children ages 
14 days to six months will 
increase to $1000.  New 
rates for this insurance 
will be $.68 biweekly or 

$1.47 monthly. 
Current employees and 

faculty personnel enrolled 
in the dependent life in¬ 
surance program will be 
provided re-enrollment in¬ 
struction in a separate 
mailing.  Those who are 
not currently enrolled, 
but who wish to apply for 
the coverage, may do so 
by completing a statement 
of health form for each 
dependent.  These forms 
are available in the bene¬ 
fits office, Personnel 
Division, ext. 3770. 

Society holds annual meeting at MCG 
The annual meeting of 

the Southeastern section 
of the Society for Experi¬ 
mental Biology and Medicine 
was held at MCG recently. 
Researchers and students 
from throughout the South¬ 
east attended the two day 
meeting. 

The first day consisted 
of student presentations. 
These were judged by a 
panel from the society and 
the winners received cer¬ 
tificates of merit and 
cash awards.  Student 
travel awards were presented 
to five other students. 

A dinner was held the 
first evening with the 
featured speaker being Dr. 
Raymond Ahlquist.  His topic 
was "History of Receptors." 

The second day of the 
meeting was devoted to a 
symposium on receptor re¬ 
lated diseases.  Presenta¬ 
tions were made by Dr. 
Gustav Schonfeld, professor 
of preventive medicine and 
medicine at Washington Uni¬ 
versity ("Lipoprotein Re¬ 
ceptor Related Diseases"); 
Dr. George Kemp, associate 
professor of neurosciences 
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Dr. Russell Ross to speak in Preventive Cardiology Series 

Dr. Russell Ross, pro¬ 
fessor of pathology and ad¬ 
junct professor of bio¬ 
chemistry at the University 
of Washington, will be the 
next speaker in the Preven¬ 
tive Cardiology Lecture 
Series.  The series is held 
in conjunction with the 
Students for Community In¬ 
volvement program. 

He will present a lec¬ 
ture, "The Injury Hypoth¬ 
esis," at noon, Nov. 30 in 
room 3G3 of the Sanders 

Research and Education 
Building. 

Ross holds a DDS degree 
from Columbia University 
and a PhD degree from the 
University of Washington. 
He acts as associate editor 
for Arteriosclerosis:  A 
Journal of Vascular Biolo¬ 
gy and Disease, the Journal 
of Cellular Physiology and 
the Journal of Supramolecu- 
1ar Structure and Cellular 
Biochemistry.  In addition, 
he serves on the editorial 

boards of five other pro¬ 
fessional journals. 

He is a member of the 
scientific board of the 
American Longevity Asso¬ 
ciation, the steering com¬ 
mittee of the National Dia¬ 
betes Research Interchange, 
the scientific advisory 
group of Viratek, Inc., 
and serves on the executive 
committee of the Council 
on Arteriosclerosis of the 
American Heart Association. 



Nurse clinicians celebrate ten years of service to MCG 
Happy Anniversary! 
There's a celebration 

going on in Talmadge Hos¬ 
pital's Nursing Service 
Department.  This year 
marks the tenth anniver¬ 
sary of the clinical nurse 
specialist/nurse clinician 
role in the hospital. 

Highlighting the cele¬ 
bration was a day-long 
seminar last week on con¬ 
temporary issues in nurs¬ 
ing, led by Dr. Ingeborg 
Mauksch, a Fellow in the 
American Academy of Nurses. 
The seminar was sponsored 
jointly by the Department 
of Nursing and the School 
of Nursing. 

Also, patient and staff 
education displays by 
clinical nurse specialists 
and nurse clinicians were 
on exhibit in the hospital. 

According to Patricia 
Carter Nayyar, RN, asso¬ 
ciate director of nursing, 
the program provided an 
opportunity for profession¬ 
al enrichment and joining 
in the celebration of a 
decade of commitment and 
caring by the clinical 
nurse specialists and nurse 
clinicians. 

The two specialities 
provide a continuity of 
care for specific groups 
of patients throughout 
their hospitalization and 
recovery, she says.  Work¬ 
ing closely with the phy¬ 
sicians, they become in¬ 
volved in all aspects of 
care. 

"They are very involved 
in all aspects, but really 
do the most in patient 
education to reinforce 
what the physician has 
done." 

Nayyar, who now super¬ 
vises the program, was the 
first to fill the role 
under the program estab¬ 
lished in 1972 by the then 
newly-appointed director 
of nursing, Betty Golden. 

There now are 17 clini¬ 
cal nurse specialists and 
nurse clinicians on the 
staff with specialties in 
surgical oncology, diabetes, 
epidemiology, pediatric 
oncology, pediatric cardi¬ 

ology, neurology/neurosur¬ 
gery, perioperative, gen¬ 
eral medicine, enterostoral 
therapy, gynecology-oncolo- 
gy, cardiac/thoracic sur¬ 
gery, hematology/oncology 
and plastic surgery. 

Filling those roles are 
Deborah Denning, Kitty 
Murphy, Tilly Owen, Connie 
Crenshaw, Kathleen Lucke, 
Phyllis Nappier, Frances 
Knapp, Katherine Melton, 
Sandra Fitzgerald, Susan 
Thomas, Maxine Fitzgerald, 
Patty Rice, Betty Till, 
Delia McElveen, Gail 
Mullan, Vivian Ashline and 
Barbara Gelphant. 

Nayyar, who received 

Dr.   John Washington and Barbara  Gelphant,  perioperative 
clinical  nurse specialist,  at  the patient and staff 
education  displays  on  exhibit  as  part  of  the  10th anni¬ 
versary celebration of the clinical  nurse specialist/ 
nurse clinician program. 

her bachelor's and master's 
degrees in nursing from 
MCG, was working as a 
staff nurse in surgical in¬ 
tensive care when the spe¬ 
cialized nursing program 
was established at Talmadge. 
Her focus in graduate 
school was on the clinical 
nurse specialist. 

"I had been working 
with patients having open 
heart surgery and had read 
of the new role in which 
nurses followed patients 
through hospital stays," 
she says. 

"Betty Golden deserves 
the credit for getting the 
program going here," Nayyar 
continues.  "It was her 
idea and one of the goals 
when she became director 
of nursing.  Also much of 
the programs' early success 
was due to the support of 
Dr. Robert Ellison." 

It was Dr. Ellison's 
patients with whom Nayyar 
was working in those first 
days of the now 10-year- 
old program. 

Meeting held 
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at the University of Alabama 
("Cholinergic Receptor Re¬ 
lated Diseases") and Dr. 
Salvatore Enna, professor 
of pharmacology and neuro¬ 
biology at the University 
of Texas - Austin ("Brain 
Neurotransmitter Receptors 
and Neuropsychiatric Dis¬ 
orders") . 

News briefs 
Holiday creates 
closings at MCG 

The Student Center will 
be closed for the Thanks¬ 
giving holidays on Thurs¬ 
day, Nov. 25 through Sun¬ 
day, Nov. 28.  It will re¬ 
open on Monday, Nov. 29. 

MCG's Library will be 
closed Thursday and Friday, 
Nov. 25 and 26 for the 
Thanksgiving holidays.  It 
will be open on Saturday, 
Nov. 27 from 1 to 5 pm and 
on Sunday, Nov. 28 from 2 
to 6 pm. 

Manual prepared 
The grants manual en¬ 

titled Grant Guidelines, 
A Handbook on Policies and 
Procedures is ready for 
distribution.  The manual 
will be placed in the 
various department and sec¬ 
tion offices of the School 
of Medicine, School of 
Dentistry and School of 
Nursing. 

In preparation for this 
distribution the MCG Re¬ 
search Institute, Inc. in¬ 
vites you to attend a one- 
hour program planned to in¬ 
troduce investigators and 
support staff to the con¬ 

tents and use of the book. 
This program will benefit 
any individual involved 
with sponsored programs. 
Please schedule one hour 
to be with us either on 
Dec. 2, in room 3G3 (third 
floor of R&E Building) from 
1 to 2 pm or Dec. 8, in 
the small auditorium from 
4 to 5 pm. 

For further information 
please call ext. 2592. 

Cavities needed 
Children or adults with 

two or more small cavities 
on permanent teeth are 
needed as subjects to eval¬ 
uate a modified procedure 
for a conservative restora¬ 
tion (filling) of decayed 
teeth.  Subjects must plan 
to be in the Augusta area 
for approximately four (4) 
years, the duration of the 
study. 

All necessary simple 
routine dental treatment 
will be provided free of 
charge for the four year 
duration of the study for 
all teeth of subjects par¬ 
ticipating in the study. 
Fluoride treatments at 
each six month evaluation 
will be provided as well 
as simple fillings (amal¬ 

gams) and composites, if 
needed. 

MCG personnel and fami¬ 
lies will be given prefer¬ 
ence in the selection of 
patients.  All treatment 
and evaluations will be 
carried out at the School 
of Dentistry.  Informed 
consent statements approved 
by the Human Assurance Com¬ 
mittee will be provided to 
each patient. 

For an appointment and 
more information, please 
call no later than Wednes¬ 
day, Dec. 1, between the 
hours of 1 and 3 pm and ask 
for Nina Sutton or Alice 
Newcomer at ext. 2881. 

Nursing ball planned 

A "Holiday Ball," spon¬ 
sored by Talmadge Hospital's 
Department of Nursing, will 
be held Dec. 10 from 8:30 
pm to 1 am at the Garden 
Center. 

The evening will in¬ 
clude dancing and a 
champagne breakfast.  A 
limited number of tickets 
are available through the 
Department of Nursing. 

Heading the ball com¬ 
mittee is Margaret Durant. 
Committee members include 

Petronella Farkas, 
Clymonteen Jones, Maggie 
Pabon, Mary Thomoson, 
Shelia Roberson and Pandora 
Angelisanti. 

Christmas $$$ ready 
Health Center Credit 

Union members enrolled in 
the Christmas Club can 
pick up their checks in 
the new credit union office, 
Barrett Wing, old Univer¬ 
sity Hospital complex. 

HCCU on the move 
The Health Center Credit 

Union has moved from Mur- 
phey Building to a new lo¬ 
cation in Barrett Wing of 
the old University Hospital 
complex.  The telephone 
extension remains the same: 
2040. 
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